CSRS FERS

Computation of Disability Retirement Benefits
Chapter 61

Important Notice

A series of court cases have changed the way the Office of Personnel Management (OPM)
calculates disability annuities and survivor annuities that are based in whole or in part on service
in positions that are usually tied to higher retirement deduction rates and to higher annuity accrual
rates. Benefits Administration Letter (BAL) 10-105, Enhanced Disability and Survivor
Annuity Computations Under CSRS and FERS, July 7, 2010, provides information and
guidance relating to those changes. The information in BAL 10-105 applies to both disability
claims and survivor annuity claims (based on a death-in-service) under the Civil Service
Retirement System (CSRS) and under the Federal Employees Retirement System (FERS) that
involve employees who have performed service in the following positions:

= Law Enforcement Officer, Firefighter, and Nuclear Materials Courier, that is qualifying for
retirement under 5 U.S.C. § 8336(c) or § 8412(d);

= Custom and Border Protection Officer that is qualifying for retirement under 5 U.S.C.
§ 8336(c) or § 8412(d);

= Member of the Supreme Court Police;
= Member of the Capitol Police; and
= Air Traffic Controller that is qualifying for retirement under 5 U.S.C. § 8336(e) or § 8412(e).

The information in BAL 10-105 supersedes the information in chapters 61 and 70 of the CSRS
and FERS Handbook that references disability and survivor annuity computations for the
employees working in positions listed above. It also supersedes the guidance provided in BAL
95-106, dated October 20, 1995, and BAL 02-104, dated May 10, 2002.

Click here to read BAL 10-105.
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